HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, APRIL 13, 2021 – 6:30 P.M.

VIA ZOOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present remotely (via computers).  
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.
AGENDA

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron , the Board unanimously approved the Agenda for Tuesday, April 13, 2021 with the exception of the cancellation of scheduled appointments for 7:30 and 7:45.  
MINUTES

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 
Regular Session – March 3, 2021 

Regular Session – March 23, 2021 

Executive Session – March 23, 2021

AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENTS
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board affirmed payment of the following warrants and commitments with the exception of Andrews abstaining from #2262, #2263, #2266 & #2277 in payroll warrant #95 and #2337 & #2373 in vendor warrant #100:

	Payroll Warrant
	#95
	$ 385,369.73

	School Warrant
	#96
	$        924.07

	Vendor Warrant
	#98
	$   38,844.89

	Withholding Warrant
	#99
	$ 134,645.71

	Vendor Warrant
	#100
	$   35,943.74

	Ambulance Commitment

  3/15/21 – 3/21/21
	for
	$   25,322.79  

	Ambulance Commitment

  3/22/21 – 3/28/21
	for
	$   39,480.81  

	Ambulance Commitment

  3/29/21 – 4/4/21
	for
	$   53,291.39


Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to affirm payment of #2262, #2263, #2266 & #2277 in payroll warrant #95 and #2337 & #2373 in vendor warrant #100:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes
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AFFIRMED BILLS

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to affirm payment of the following Selectmen bills:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


	KP Law, P.C. (legal/February) ……………………....................
	$ 2,258.00

	Attorney Lawrence P. May, P.C. (legal/March)………………..
	$ 3,768.75

	Brooks & Derensis, P.C. (legal/March) ……………………......
	$      40.00


Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following Selectmen bill:

	Halifax Postmaster (mailing/2021 ATM & STM warrant) ……
	$ 895.43


APPROVED WARRANT
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants and commitments with the exception of Andrews abstaining from #2421 in vendor warrant #101 and #2389, #2390, #2393 & #2403 in payroll warrant #103:
	Vendor Warrant
	#101 
	$   50,755.38

	School Warrant
	#102
	$ 508,868.94

	Payroll Warrant
	#103
	$ 386,634.12 

	Withholding Warrant
	#104
	$ 135,161.44

	Mobile Home Park Fee
	#4
	$     5,160.00


Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to affirm payment of #2421 in vendor warrant #101 and #2389, #2390, #2393 & #2403 in payroll warrant #103:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


APPROVED BILLS 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	RELX Inc. d/b/a LexisNexis (MA law books subscription) …........
SOLitude Lake Management (notice of intent/west & east ponds)...
W.B. Mason (notary stamp) ……………………………………….
Express Newspapers (ad/Cable performance hearing) ……….........
	$        72.10
$ 12,755.40
$        26.78
$        42.00


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

COVID
There have been an additional 30 cases since March 25th.  That brings the total to 503 with 22 in the last fourteen days provisionally bringing Halifax back to “yellow” from “red”.  
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Still waiting for Federal Government to issue complete guidelines on rescue package.  There may be some news at the end of the week about a regional vaccination site at Bridgewater State University.
Return to Work Discussion
Back in March 2020, the Board permitted employees to work from home due to the pandemic.  With the vaccine becoming widely available, Selectman Andrews would like to discuss having all employees return to work at their normal workplaces.
Andrews thinks at this time people are able to return to work seeing as the vaccine is available.   He is proposing that everyone return to work on May 17th.  Millias was okay with that date and thought it was appropriate.  Garron agreed.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted that all employees return to work on May 1, 2021.  

South Shore Resource and Advocacy Center
The Center would like the Board to propose the annual Article for a contract between the Town and the Center.  The Center was unable to get signatures this year due to COVID.  
South Coastal Legal Services
Seelig received a call from Attorney Ray Yox of South Coastal Legal Services asking that the Board propose the Article for $3,500 to fund the annual contract between the Town and South Coastal.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews the Board unanimously voted to support Articles  for South Shore Resource and Advocacy Center and South Coastal Legal Services 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 

Michael & Laurie Gomes – Extension of Trailer Permit 
Mrs. Gomes stated that they had a house fire in February, and that the kitchen and living room have been gutted and they will need a new roof, therefore hen had to get a trailer to live in. 
Millias said that for anybody who has had the misfortune in working with insurance companies on any kind of fire damage can appreciate the fact that you need some additional time and that it is  never an easy process.  

Garron proposed they grant them another six months.  McSherry said the application said six months but she called American Mobile Homes and they said they were looking for nine months but it is up to the Board. 

The Gomes were asked if that works for them and they said yes.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously to approve a 9-month extension of Building Permit 21-035 for a temporary trailer to be used for residential purposes on property located at 20 Buttonwood Road.  

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Open Meeting Law (OML) determination
The Attorney General’s office responded to an OML complaint filed by Planning Board member Amy L. Troup against the Planning Board.  The AG’s office determined that a violation did not occur in connection with the complaint.  
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However, the AG’s office noted that the room size of the meeting (this was in the Great Hall in August) was insufficient to accommodate all who wished to attend and that the Planning Board could not ask various attendees to leave or not come into the room in order to not violate the capacity limits.  After that incident occurred, Board of Health Agent Bob Valery and Seelig notified all boards and committees of this issue and noted that if the problem occurred again, that the board or committee would have to adjourn that meeting to another date/time and possibly hold the meeting electronically.
Tuition Reimbursement
Patrol Officer Albert D. Hingst is requesting tuition reimbursement for a criminal justice degree that he is pursuing at Southern New Hampshire University.  He started the program in October 2020 and hopes to graduate in December 2021.
The appropriate section of the contract states:
Any patrol officer in the Halifax Police Department shall be reimbursed for 80% of the cost of tuition, books, and educational fees for courses taken in police science, law enforcement, or related fields.  All courses must be taken at colleges or universities accredited by as regional accrediting agency.  The patrol officer must notify the Board of Selectmen before September 1st of the fiscal year preceding the fiscal year in which the patrol officer will take the course of the patrol officer’s intention to take the course and the amount of reimbursement that will be requested.  The patrol officer must have the written approval of the Board of selectmen prior to the taking of the course.  No reimbursement shall be given for any course(s) in which the patrol officer receives a grade of less than B.  No reimbursement shall be made until an official transcript of the course(s) and grade(s) is received from the institution by the Chief of Police.  The patrol officer is sole responsible for initiating and fulfilling all the provisions of this Section.
Per the contract, for tuition reimbursement for Fiscal Year 2022 (courses taken from July 1, 2021, to June 30, 2022), Patrol Officer Hingst needed to file his request by September 1, 2020.  He talked with Seelig in December 2020 but did not send in a request until now.
Similarly, for any courses taken during Fiscal Year 2021 (July 1, 2020, to June 30, 2021), he needed to file his request by September 1, 2019.
The Board was asked if they wanted to take this under advisement or take some other action.  Millias recommendation would be to take it under advisement to look at it.  The Board was in agreement to bring it back on April 27th.
Aldana Road Land Transfer
The Environmental Notification Form had been sent to the MA Environmental Protection Agency.  The State is still working on the deed for the “sliver”.
Possible Opt-out for State’s Aerial Spraying
The hearing is scheduled for April 27th.  Seelig has heard from Kimberly Cavicchi, Board of Health Agent Bob Valery, and former Board of Health Agent Cathleen Drinan, all of whom are opposed to the Town opting-out.
Insurance Renewal
The Town renewed with the Massachusetts Interlocal Insurance Association with a rate increase of 4.2%.  There is sufficient money in the proposed budget to cover this increase and Seelig might be able to trim the FY2022 request slightly.
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SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 

Sarah Sloat – Appointment to the Council on Aging 

Millias said that his understanding is that Ms. Sloat is looking to serve on the CoA and asked Lawless if the Council has talked with her.  Lawless (Zoom viewer) said yes and explained that they had two people who wanted to be on the Council but there was only one position at the time so they told her that when a position opened up, she would be the candidate for it.  Garron stated that she is an excellent candidate.  
Sloat wanted to say that she will be in Halifax for quite a while and that she has worked with the COA before and at local food pantries, so she sees a lot of the community.  She thinks that she will be able an asset to the Council on Aging.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron the Board unanimously appointed Sarah Sloat to the Council on Aging, term to expire June 20, 2023. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
640 Plymouth Street - Curtin Bros. Oil
Site plan review by Planning Board.  Comments requested.
FY2020 Financial Statements and Management Letter
The Audit is completed, and a hard copy is in the mail file.  Interested parties can download a copy from the Town’s web site in the Town Accountant’s section.
Massachusetts Municipal Building Trust Fund
There is proposed legislation that would help municipalities pay for municipal and public safety buildings, similar to programs for assistance for schools and libraries.  Funding might be up to $1M per project.  The funding source might be a portion of the State’s sales tax or some other source. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to support the above mentioned legislation.
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Comcast Performance Evaluation Hearing
Seelig stated that we are not in the process of renewing the license but under the current license one of the stipulations is that the Board can hold an annual review.  Michael Gala was invited to attend the meeting but Seelig is not sure he is on as he does not see his name.  

Millias started by saying that he does not have a particular problem with Comcast other than full disclosure.  He does not believe it is Area 58 but Comcast themselves and how the funding takes place.  He explained that there is a section on the subscriber’s bill that is ambiguous that calculates percentage of their Comcast bill to pay the Town’s share of Area 58.  Not that it is a terrible thing, but his issue has been that the residents should know exactly what it is costing each Comcast subscriber and be transparent.  This is the only comment he has about Comcast. 
Andrews agrees with Millias and that everyone should know where their money is going.  The only issue he would bring up to Comcast is the upload speed the subscribers have for their internet as it is limited.  This holds true for the Town’s service also because here at Town Hall we are unable to hold multiple Zoom meetings at the same time without having to have numerous cable modems.  He wishes there was a way to increase the municipalities’ upload speed.  Seelig will bring both issues to Comcast.  

Selectmen Meeting – April 13, 2021




                                     Page 6
Ambulance Abatement
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for March 2021 in the amount of $62,957.91.
Highway Department Vacation Carryover
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted to allow four employees of the Highway Department to carryover 40 hours vacation leave each from FY2021 to FY2022 as per their union contract.
Animal Control Officer Re-appointment
Police Chief Chaves recommends the re-appointment of Amanda Feighery at Animal Control Officer for a term of May 1, 2021, to April 30, 2022.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously reappointed Amanda Feighery as the Animal Control Officer for a term of May 1, 2021 to April 30, 2022.  

Proposed Flag Ceremony
Mark Valentine has proposed a flag ceremony on April 21st  at 11 a.m.  for about 10 minutes on Dwight Street.  He expects 25 to 30 people to attend. Residents will be able to get to their homes. Seelig has checked with the Chiefs and the Health Agent and there were no objections.  The Board had no objections either unless the neighbors have a problem with him doing it.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously granted Marc Valentine permission to unfurl the Flag of Great Britain on April 21st from 11:00 a.m. to 11:10 a.m. at 12 Dwight Street. 
Plymouth County Mosquito Control District
There was aerial spraying last week with additional aerial spraying happening this week.  No action is needed from the Board.  
Complete Streets Program
Twenty-one projects have been submitted to the State last week.  Now just waiting for a response from the State.
One Stop for Growth
The “Expression of Interest” was submitted on April 2nd.  The idea is that the Commonwealth will try to match various State grants with the needs to the Town.  These include making improvements for the area around 106/58, expanding the sidewalk system and rebuilding roads, replace several municipal buildings, better broadband/internet service, aluminum sulfate “pump house” to treat Monponsett Pond.  Waiting to hear back from the State on this one also.
Highway Department - Contract to sell Surplus Vehicles
Surplus items include four vehicles, half dozen pieces of equipment, playground slides and tires.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Thomas Millias, sign the contracts.  

Cyber Awareness Training Program
The Town has received another grant of services for additional training for employees.  Unlike last year, employees will be reminded to complete the training.  Seelig will review the “report card” of uncompleted training with the Board and work with the Board and department heads to ensure completion.
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Monponsett Pond - Invasive Weeds
Natural Heritage says that more information is needed for the copper treatment, but the previous herbicide treatment can be done with the normal monitoring.

Memorial Rock on Town Green
Dave Walsh from the VFW Post and employees at Town Hall would like to “spruce up” the area around the Memorial Rock on the Town Hall lawn, that was given to the Town by the Grange decades ago.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the request from Dave Walsh to “spruce up” the area around the Memorial Rock.  
Fire Department Grant
The fire department has received a grant in the amount of $12,493 from the Firefighter Safety Equipment program for turnout gear for brush fires. 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously authorized the Chair, Thomas Millias, to fill out the necessary paperwork for the grant and send a letter to the Chief and the staff at the Fire Station. 

Vehicles Passing Buses 
Kimberley Cavicchi wrote the Board and the Police Chief about vehicles constantly passing bus #50 when it is stopping to on-board students.  Chief Chaves, who was in the audience, said he has instructed the SRO about this.  He also said we need to educate the bus drivers about getting plate #’s.  Andrews said that cameras are going to be installed so that should help.  
Monponsett Pond/604(b) Application
This is a grant application for a feasibility/schematic design project for a possible “pump station” to be installed for aluminum sulfate treatments for Monponsett Pond which would give the Town better control over when and how much aluminum sulfate to use to reduce phosphorous as a nutrient for the algae.  There is a $5K match which is available in the Town’s Monponsett account.  Signatures are needed from the Board for the application.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved sending the grant application in.
Floodplain By-Law Change
The above By-Law change was recommended by Planning Board on April 1st.
Commendation for Officer McIntyre
The office received a letter of commendation from the Police Chief to Patrol Officer McIntyre who assisted with a resident in the birth of her child on April 8th.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to send a letter to Officer McIntyre commending her on her actions.
Flower and Soul Update
The Outreach Meeting (while posted for the Selectmen, this is not a Selectmen’s Meeting) will be on April 22nd.  The Host Community Agreement is going back and forth between counsel for Flower and Soul and Town Counsel.  According to Brian Wall of Flower and Soul, residents in the area would like “Neighborhood Traffic Only” and “Speed Limit Strictly Enforced” signs on Laurel and Circuit Street.  
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Seelig understands the interest but he is not sure that the first is legally enforceable (or wise) and the second would appear to indicate that different standards are used on those streets versus all others.  But he is not sure how to discourage customers from using these roads to go to Flower and Soul even though Flower and Soul’s entrance would be on Plymouth Street.  Seelig suggested maybe have their concerns part of the HCA.   Chief Chaves (Zoom viewer) said this is the first he has heard of the signs and would like to check with the Traffic Safety Committee.
Chris Winiewicz - 129 Circuit Street (Zoom viewer) 
He asked if they would see a preliminary agreement of the HCA and Seelig said yes, it will be posted before the meeting if it is done.   
Council on Aging Director Transition
With the expectation that Susan Lawless (current COA Director) will become Town Clerk on May 22nd as she is the only candidate on the ballot, what steps would the Board like to take:
· start advertising
· set up a new search committee (just the CoA?  Town Officials?  Residents?)

· prepare to hire an interim director

· other
Millias thought that it was appropriate, wise and proactive to start a search.  He thinks last time the process got too big and that the COA and Lawless should be involved.  Lawless (in the audience) said that she spoke with the Chair of the COA and she was in agreement that resumes should be sent to the COA Board and then forwarded to the BOS. 
All three selectmen were fine with that idea.  Seelig suggested to select at least four and said he will start advertising.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 

Adam Cushman - Eagle Scout Project
Cushman introduced himself stating that he has lived in Halifax his whole life.  He joined the Scouts when he was twelve and he has been working towards his Eagle ever since.  He is a Senior Patrol Leader, and through that he has learned a lot of leadership skills.  He was hoping to get approval for my Eagle Project, which would be a “Gaga Pit” built over at the Elementary School, behind the softball field.  He explained that the “Gaga Pit” is an octagon ring and is similar to dodge-ball - you can play with dodge-ball balls and the last one in the ring wins.  He thinks it would be a good addition to have to the Elementary School playground, both for people who want to come with their kids and play but also for kids during recess.  
Andrews asked if this is one of the games that is played on Field Day, typically in 5th and 6th grades and he believes it is.  Andrews then asked if he has talked with the Youth & Recreation Commission and he said he has talked with them and they are the ones who are looking to have him do the project and is working with Mr. Steele on it.  
Andrews then asked if there is an area marked out when he wants to install it and he said behind the softball field (it is pictured in the pamphlet the BOS received) kind of to the left of the new playground behind the School.
Garron asked if the area gets wet is the fence stable enough to handle that and Cushman said the fence is going to be made of wood with boards going into the ground, that are cemented in, and there will be sand throughout the center of it which will allow for it to drain out and will not become as muddy as one might think.
Andrews asked if he checked with the people that run softball because when he puts fencing around that area he needs to consider where the open side will be.  
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He said it is behind the softball field almost on the road behind the field near the batting cages so the fence for the softball field is kind of in front of all that. 
Millias said if everyone is on board that is important. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved Adam Cushman’s Eagle Scout project to construct an octagon shaped “Gaga Pit” behind the Halifax Elementary School. 

GENERAL MAIL/DISCUSSIONS

2021 Town Meeting and FY2022 Budget
The Finance Committee has proposed a budget that does not have an across-the-board increase, or fully fund many requests, including Silver Lake and Halifax, but also does not use any of the traditional $300K “set aside”  The Committee is waiting for the MA House budget to come out and will continue to review local receipts and look at other funding possibilities.  What is printed in the Warrant will not be the final word.  The Finance Committee will be meeting April 26th and the on May 3rd and whatever comes out will be put on the town’s website regarding the updated budget.   They will be willing to make changes in the budget and their recommendations depending on what money is available.  
Andrews said so far, the feedback he has received for the Silver Lake budget is that Kingston and Plympton have had no push backs against it.  He suspects if the town does choose to follow the recommendation of the Finance Committee, we would have August or September meeting to vote the full amount.  He knows 5 or 6 years ago as a town we did not supported it and the Finance Committee has worked with the other towns to push back with SL about the growth.  He further said this year the Charter School increase enrollment was $160,000 and the net State aid for SL is down the $160,000 increase.  He mentioned the regional agreement is up for reconsideration (reviewed every 10 years) and said that funding the Charter school is not based on how many students you have going - not treated like the out of district vocational program, which he thinks might be something beneficial to the town when it comes to the assessment.  Another thing would be to ask the legislative bodies to go back and divided out the Chapter 70 funding per town because all the aid is applied at the top and is shared among the three towns.  He thinks for sustainability for the town and to be able to afford SL we should ask LaNatra and Brady if they could come to one of the Board’s meetings to talk to them about that because that is the only way he feels Halifax will be able to afford the budget moving forward.  He further said that Seelig presented numbers for enrollment and over the next few years the enrollment percentage of SL is going to grow again, and the budget grows about $600,00 plus each year.  That is $200,000 a year for Halifax and then the increase percentage is another $200,000 and prop 2 ½ is $430,000.  He thinks as a town we need to push back on the legislature.  
Millias said they have known about sustainability for years and that Andrews brought it up when he was on the finance Committee and everyone bought into it, but we cannot sustain that amount of growth.  Andrews proposing to bring in our legislators is appropriate and reasonable.  
Municipal Vulnerability Program
Workshop were held with OCPC last week and there will be three more in late April.  This program is for determining what changes in infrastructure (public works, public buildings) are needed due to climate change.  The three workshops later this month will be publicized and open to the public.
Green Earth Cannabis
Nothing on the HCA front but Seelig will check with Attorney Mayo to see if he heard anything.  
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Green Communities Application
The Town has applied for about $200K in funding for weatherization, lighting, and other improvements.  It may be several months until the State makes any awards.
Andrews asked if they could apply for the rehab of the Old Schoolhouse because if so that building could be utilized.  Seelig said not for this grant cycle but we can do it for the next one – it will need to be energy efficient.  
Local Rapid Recovery Program
Seelig provided the Board with the below information about this program:
The Rapid Recovery Plan (RRP) Program is intended to provide every municipality in Massachusetts the opportunity to develop actionable, project-based recovery plans.  
Phase II begins on May 10, 2021 and will consist of project identification and developing project details in consultation with the Plan Facilitator, the community, and stakeholders. 
All findings identified in Phase I and Phase II will culminate in Phase III, with the development of Final Rapid Recovery Plans.  These plans will contain data on the impact of COVID-19, as well as actionable recovery plans for defined Study Areas.  Final Rapid Recovery Plans are due to the communities and to the commonwealth on August 27, 2021.  
Seelig met on-line with Steve Kearney of Stantec, the planning consulting firm assigned to Halifax by the Commonwealth (the “grant” in this case is not money, but services) about this project. 
On Friday, March 26th, Seelig distributed flyers inviting about 30 local businesses in Halifax to attend a “kick-off” meeting on Zoom on Wednesday, March 30th, concentrating on those with retail space near the intersection of Routes 106 and 58 as that is as close to a “central business district” as exists in Halifax and the emphasis is on customer-facing businesses instead of those who do not have storefronts, etc.  
On Wednesday, March 30th, the kick-off meeting was held with Kristen Barrows of North Easton Savings Bank in attendance.  
On Wednesday, April 7th, Steve Kearney visited the 106/58 area for a short tour.  
Until Friday, April 16th, local businesses are welcome to participate in an on-line survey as to how the pandemic has affected their business and how the State might provide assistance.
Complaint Updates
49 & 63 Carver Street
The Fire Chief notified owner that all materials need to be removed by April 24th and that no more material be brought in.
Andrews recused himself from the following properties.  
450 Industrial Drive
The Fire Chief approved the plan for Cled’s Tree Service for the fire code.  Cled’s will still need other approvals including site plan.
Map 95, Lot 9
The Building Inspector said that the light industrial use of storage and processing of stumps, logs, dirt, wood waste with some machinery is an allowable use, as long as the activity remains in the Industrial Zone and stays within the bounds of “Light Industrial” per the Town’s zoning by-law.  The owner will need to apply within 60 days (May 31st) to the Planning Board for site plan approval.
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Carryover of Vacation
There were no objections from any department heads.  Seelig recommends approval by the Board that all employees be allowed to carryover 80 hours of vacation from FY2021 to FY2022 if not already allowed to carryover this amount or greater.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to allow Union and Wage & Personnel employees to carry over eighty (80) hours of vacation from FY2021 to FY2022.  
Commendation for Firefighter Silva  
Mike Saccone of Whitman wrote to Chief Viveiros, thanking Firefighter Colby Silva for her quick reaction when a woman in Plymouth indicated that there was a passenger in her car in labor.  While the report was erroneous, he appreciated Firefighter Silva’s attention to this.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to send a letter to Firefighter Silva commending her on her actions.
Recording of Conservation Commission Meetings
Seelig will try to have someone meet with the Board on April 27th.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 8:07 to discuss contract negotiations for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Firefighters, Highway, Mixed Unit, Police Chief and Fire Chief & all Unions at the SLRSD & HES: 
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
Millias announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 8:36 p.m.: 
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:36 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
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Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – April 13, 2021
3/25/21 email from Ana McWilliams – South Shore Resource and Advocacy Center – petition

   Article for Town Meeting 
3/25/21 email from C. Seelig to T. Keely @ South Coastal Legal Services – petition Article for

   Town Meeting  
3/25/21 letter from the Office of the Attorney General – Open Meeting Law determination
Memo from Officer Hingst requesting tuition reimbursement
3/30/21 email from C. Seelig to departments – transitioning to returning to work for employees

3/26/21 letter from MIIA – FY 2022 insurance renewal proposal 

3/31/21 email from Courtney Beckwith to C. Seelig & S. Hayward – complete streets program
One Stop for Growth “Expression of Interest” application

3/30/21 email from S. Hayward to C. Seelig – auction contract – BOS signature 
4/5/21 letter from Mass Wildlife – East & West Monponsett Ponds basin herbicide application

4/6/21 email from Chief Viveiros – Firefighter Safety equipment grant 
4/6/21 email from Kim Kling – buses being passed by drivers
4/8/21 memo from  Planning Board recommending changes to the Halifax Zoning Bylaw for

   Floodplain District Regulations

Letter from Chief Chaves - commendation for Officer McIntyre

4/5/21 email from Brian Wall – update on Flower & Soul’s HCA & community outreach meeting

   notice
4/9/21 email from Elijah Romulus – confirmation that Green Community 2021 Grant application was

   submitted

Rapid Recovery Plans – Community Agreement

3/23/21 email from Chief Viveiros – update on 49 & 63 Carver Street

3/23/21 email from Chief Viveiros – update on 450 Industrial Drive

4/6/21 email from Andrew Poyant from MassDEP – update on 0 Monponsett St.; Map 95 – Lot 9

3/24/21 email from C. Seelig to department heads – vacation carryover from FY21 to FY22

Letter from Chief Viveiros – commendation for Firefighter Silva 

3/23/21 email from T. Renaud – recording of Conservation Commission meetings

